BHS Football Booster Meeting Monday, Oct. 7, 2019 – Room A24 Meeting Minutes

Welcome: Check-in, Handouts, Introductions

Attendees: Carrie and Brad Westrum, Laura Olsen, Jeanne Tompkins, , Wayne and Vonnie Passon, Sayleen Schmeling, Jim Bunnell, Scott Hughes, Wayne Vongkham, Gary Isakson

Approval of Minutes: Jeanne approved, Vonnie 2nd

President Report: (Carrie Westrum)

- Athletic Director is putting the wrap for the press box in the budget for next year. He wants to put plexi-glass over it to preserve the life of the wrap.
- Next year, we will be adding a volunteer fee for families of 9-12 football players. Details are still
 being discussed, but other clubs charge \$200 or 4 hours of volunteer service. Another option
 may be bringing food for different events. This will hopefully help alleviate the amount of hours
 some families have to put in and will get more families involved.
- Grade level coordinators need to cc Carrie on emails to families so she has contact information.

Vice-President Report: (Jeanne Tompkins)

- Possibility for 2020 golf tournament
 - We will not be able to use the Dick Hansen name because it associated with a scholarship program which is still in existence. A Burnsville family is willing to donate a car for a hole in one on a certain hole.
 - Need to recruit sponsors for the holes.
 - Need 100-120 golfers.
 - o Golf course ideas: the Wilds or Legends
 - Hope is to get alumni and past football families involved
 - We are looking for a committee to get started planning this event if we want to take it on.
- 2019 JV and Varsity Banquet is taking place on Sun. Dec. 8th at Royal Cliff in Eagan
 - o Looking for someone to help with invitations, programs, decorations, cake, gifts, etc.
 - Contact Varp to see who to invite-12, 11, and some 10th graders
 - Laura will order the senior photos from life touch as part of the gift

Treasurer's report

- \$1200 earned at Bingo night fundraiser (\$800 from Bingo and \$400 from the raffle and silent auction)
- Concessions earned \$1900 and \$3400 from the two home games.
- Discussed using food trucks like they had at the Eagan game, but someone checked into that and school would get a portion of the proceeds.
- Signing up for Give to the Max Day on November 14-tell everyone to donate to this great Non-Profit Organization.

Fundraising

- Discussed possibilities for fundraising:
 - Football booklets where you sell 100, pay out each quarter of the Vikings football games. Make around \$1000 for these books after payouts
 - Also discussed possibility of doing pull tabs like the hockey program does
 - Discussed it was time consuming and more than we would want to take on right now.

Study Group

- Sign up genius for food
- Doing it on Monday nights in the cafeteria

Half time snack

- Parents are in need of volunteers.
- 7 loaves of bread (jelly sandwiches)
- 4 bags of bananas
- 2 bags of oranges

Pictures

• Ordering senior picture for the banquet. Life touch is the best price we could find.

Post Games meals

- Still looking for someone to sponsor the next two games.
- Buffalo Wild Wings is an option
- Outback is catering the playoff game on Oct. 25
- Still have gift cards that were donated to help with costs.

Senior night

- Thirty seniors are registered
- Sayleen is in charge. She is handing out flyers to parents.

Tackle Cancer Night

- Sell ribbons
- Kids go around at half time to collect money.

Play off game

- Need volunteers to help with the play off game we are hosting on Nov. 9th at 12.
 - o Admissions volunteers needed
 - o Concession stand volunteers needed.

Next Meeting set for Monday, Nov. 4th at 6:00 in Room A24